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Southern Aroostook Agricultural Museum

THE EARLY YEARS
1990 - 2002

(This section compiled by Tessa Campbell Burpee, March 2024, from the meticulous notes, photos and 
histories of Dot Campbell, and interviews with Barry Campbell and Francis Fitzpatrick.)

A Vision
In the early 1990s, Francis Fitzpatrick, Barry Campbell and Charles Upton 
started talking over coffee about all of the farm equipment and artifacts 
that were leaving Aroostook County. They wondered if there would be 
interest within the community in having some sort of building to store and 
display old machinery in order to preserve them for future generations. 

They invited some people to two meetings in December 1990 at Joe's Diner 
in Houlton. (Meeting announcements on pages that follow). In attendance 
on December 5th were:

Ralph Longstaff
Barry Campbell
Frank Peletier
Charles Upton
Francis Fitzpatrick
Keith Fleming
Patrick Coville
J. Thomas Fitzpatrick
John Mooers 

On December 11th, the same group met again, along with Cedric Shaw, 
whom Barry had invited. (Cedric had a vast collection on his farm in 
Littleton, which he and Emily called the Pastime Museum. They gave tours 
to school groups and loved talking about their many items to anyone who 
visited.)









There were a number of other people in the area, including several who 
attended these two meetings, who had been collecting equipment and 
artifacts because they were interested in antiques and history. Most agreed 
that a “farmers’ museum” was a great idea, and some had items they were 
willing to donate, but it wasn't clear how it could be done or where it could 
be located. 

And now their vision was growing: to have a central location that could 
not only house these items, but display them for the public and serve as an 
educational outlet for generations to come. 

The following summer, 1991, they entered a float in the 4th of July parade:

A smaller group met a few more times that year, in August and September, 
at the Houlton Town Office to brainstorm and plan. (meeting agenda/
attendance and minutes on following pages). 













The next summer (1992), they decided to have a set of three vinyl banners 
made for the parade that summer to promote the idea. Brady Fitzpatrick 
made the sign:

 
Their hope was to involve surrounding communities in this effort to 
preserve the shared agricultural heritage of the area.

Throughout the rest of the 1990s, Barry, Charles and Francis worked 
tirelessly to raise awareness and interest for this vision, entering items into 
parades and having displays at trade shows, Potato Feast Days, the 4th of 
July Fair and other events. They used what they had or borrowed 
something from others in the community so there was always something 
different: Barry’s long sled, Francis’ old truck, an old tractor from Cedric 
Shaw. Charles got the carnival people to loan them a tent for tables at the 
Agricultural Fair and they brought what they had or could borrow to 
display. 



In 1994, they won first prize in the Houlton 4th of July Parade for best 
agricultural float.

Ralph Longstaff and John Flemming, who had attended the initial meeting, 
and others from the community visited the events and were supportive of 
the effort. The Southern Aroostook Soil and Water Conservation District 
featured SAAM and a picture of old farm implements several different 
years to raise awareness about their efforts to start a museum while they 
tried to find a location for the growing number of items that were being 
collected. 

Some people from the initial brainstorming meetings thought it would be 
good to have the museum at the fairgrounds in Houlton. In 1994, they 
explored the feasibility of moving an old barn on the Bird Farm that 
Houlton High School wanted to dispose of. Thurston "Dusty" Haslam, a 



former Littleton resident who moved houses for a living, came up from the 
Ellsworth area to see if it could be done. It was determined that it would be 
too difficult to move. 

There was a lot of excitement during 
these years, but still no place to call 
home.







A Permanent Home
In January 2001, the town of Littleton announced a special meeting to 
accept proposals for the sale of the Littleton Elementary School, which had 
closed the year before. This was the opportunity they had been waiting for! 
Francis presented a proposal to turn the building into an agricultural 
museum and asked for one year to come up with the money.





In March 2001, Littleton voters approved the sale of the school to the 
museum, giving them a year to come up with the money but allowing 
them to take possession of the building, paying for fuel and upkeep. 
The museum finally had a home!!

They invited people from several surrounding towns to a meeting. Thirteen 
people attended; they each donated $75 to get things started and became 
the founding board members of the museum: 

Charles Upton
Barry Campbell
Francis Fitzpatrick
Colby Shaw
Leland Longstaff
Ralph Longstaff
Max Lynds

Richard Corey
Terry Nason
Roscoe "Jr" Tingley
John Fleming
Albert Williams
Thomas McAfee  

They had bylaws drawn up and adopted Southern Aroostook Agricultural 
Museum as their official name. It not only represented the communities in 
the region with a shared heritage, but now it was also their location. 





During the first year, they spent a lot of time planning and trying to raise 
money for fuel to heat the building. They rented one of the rooms to a 
church group and relied on sporadic donations from generous supporters 
to make ends meet.

Now that the museum had a building, volunteers began to come out of the 
woodwork to help. They cleaned, painted, renovated and prepared the 
building and grounds. 

When the first year was up in March 2002 and the money had not been 
raised to pay for the building, Barry Campbell, Jamie Watson and Colby 
Shaw co-signed a loan to pay the town. The bank agreed to let them pay 
just the interest until they got things going. They raised money through 
memberships, rentals and donations, scraping by to pay the interest, 
maintenance, overhead and renovations.

In June 2002, a loan check for $50,000 from Katahdin Trust Co. was 
presented by SAAM board members to officially mark the purchase of the 
building.





Dot Campbell, pictured above on the far left, served as the museum’s 
historian. She meticulously compiled notes, saved newspaper clippings 
and took pictures of everything that went on in the early years after the 
building was purchased. 

The following pages have been scanned from her first book of history, 
which track the museum’s progress from June 2002 to May 2003. There are 
several more books in the process of being scanned. These detailed 
histories document the incredible volunteer efforts that have made our 
vision a reality.




























































































































































































































































































































































